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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit 

to demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, 

discipleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th 

and Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and 

world in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

IN-PERSON SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church 

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to the Tab offi  ces at 

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the 

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

9 am

11 am

Worship Service

Service is live-streamed each Sunday 

beginning around 8:50am.

You can fi nd a link at tabpres.org

Worship Service

Join us either way as we worship together!

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

FrontDesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org
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Dear Friends,

One of the parts of ministry I have missed most during this past year of pandemic shutdown

has been the opportunity to visit in homes, hospitals and care facilities. It is one of the aspects 

of ministry that I love most, so have missed most. During a “non-pandemic” year I am typically 

out visiting 2–3 times per week; during this past year I can probably count on both hands the 

number of times I was face to face with one of our members in one of those settings.

The good news is those opportunities are starting to open up again. Both Oscar and I are 

fully vaccinated and facilities are starting to welcome visitors again, given some well-designed 

restrictions. So, let me remind you again, if you or a loved one is in the hospital or a care facility 

please make sure to let us know. Not only do we want to be praying with you on their behalf, 

but, if there is an interest, we would be happy to visit.

I write this to you now as a word of encouragement and guidance as you consider visiting 

someone in a hospital or care facility. One aspect of the theological concept of the Priesthood 

of All Believers is, as Martin Luther put it, “we become little Christs to one another.” You don’t 

need to be a pastor to make a “pastoral” call.

So, here are a few reminders which I hope will be helpful as you visit others.

• Limit your visit: This may seem like a strange one to start with, but it is an important one. When 

I visit someone in the hospital I typically stay with them about 5 minutes and rarely any longer. 

That is enough time to express your care, inquire about their well-being and off er a prayer. 

Remember they are in the hospital to rest and heal, and every patient I know expends energy 

when a visitor comes to call. You may have driven 30 minutes and spent another 30 fi nding a 

place to park and getting to their room, but the 5-minute rule is still a good one to keep in mind.

• Listen: One of the reasons I have always loved these kinds of visits is they give me an oppor-

tunity to chat and LISTEN…one-on-one. As you inquire as to how they are doing or inquiring as 

to their needs, resist the temptation to tell them your story about your surgery, your vacation, 

your experience of pandemic. Even if they ask, keep your answers brief and toss the conver-

sation back to them. Listen to the cues they give you that it is time for you to leave.

• Be Present: Many people are resistant to visiting in hospitals and care facilities because they 

think to themselves, “What do I have to say to them in their condition?” Please don’t let that be 

a deterrent to visiting. Your mere presence will likely send a deeper and more lasting message 

than any words you might say. While being able to touch may be restricted at this time, your 

presence is worth a thousand words.

• Prayer: In as much that you are making a “pastoral” call it is very appropriate for you to off er to 

pray, if they would like you to and if you are comfortable doing so. If you off er and they agree, 

your prayer can be as simple as, “Lord, I lift to you our sister and ask Your healing touch to be 

with her and Your care and compassion to be with her family and all those who give her good 

care. In Jesus’ name we pray. Amen.”

• Not up for visiting in person yet? Letters, notes, emails, texts and phone calls are still greatly 

appreciated. Again, a simple, short, 5 minute phone call or an “I’m thinking about you” email is 

always wonderfully received. As diffi  cult as this year has been regarding separation our devel-

oping use of technology has been wonderful! Take full advantage of it.

I hope these tips are helpful to you as you participate in the ministry of care and compassion.

I look forward to worshiping with you soon.

    God’s blessings, 

    Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Can We Talk About It?
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Preaching Schedule

“I Am the Bread of Heaven”

John 6

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“I Am the Vine”

The Gospel of John

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Choose This Day”

Joshua 24

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Pentecost Sunday

“Life in the Spirit”

Romans 8 & Acts 2

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Nothing Can Separate Us”

Romans 8

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching
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23
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May 2021

Event Schedule

MWF

MON

TUE

WED

FRI

SAT

SUN

11:00a

6:00p

10:00a

6:30p

9:30a

5:00p

8:00a

9:00a

9:20a

10:00a 

 11:00a

11:20a

4:30p

Tab’s Open Door

Women’s Bible Study

Women Alive

Prayer Group

Pastors’ Bible Study

Friday Night Lights

Men’s Bible Study

Worship

Junior Church

Adult Discipleship Class

Worship

Junior Church

IMPACT Youth Group

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st MON

1st WED

2nd MON

2nd TUE

3rd TUE

4th TUE

2nd & 4th 

SAT

12:00p

5:30p

4:30p

5:30p

5:00p

7:00p

7:15p

7:00p

7:00p

10:00a

HR Comm.

Missions Comm.

Endowment Fund Trustees

Facilities Committee

Budget & Finance Comm.

Children’s Ministries Comm.

Worship, Music, Arts Comm.

Session Mtg.

Deacons’ Meeting 

                                                                                                        

Purls of Wisdom

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

15

22

30

31

9:00a

10:00a

4:00p

9:00a

10:00a

Inquirers’ Class

Pretty Plant Exchange

Family Movie Night Outing

Adult Discipleship Class

One Worship Service

CHURCH OFFICES 

CLOSED FOR 

MEMORIAL DAY

SPECIAL

This month we say “good-bye” to our music intern, Noah 

Klein. Noah has been a part of the Music and Worship 

Team for the past four years as he worked on and com-

pleted his Bachelor of Music degree in organ at Indiana 

University. Through the four years he has been at Tab we 

have enjoyed his musical ability as well as his presence 

at rehearsals and performances. He has brought a stan-

dard of excellence in everything that he does. Noah will 

be continuing his studies at Yale University in the fall. It 

is his hope to complete a Masters degree in Organ and 

Church Music. We wish him the best and please keep 

him in your prayers as he makes this transition to a new 

school, new area of the country and new friends.

Farewell 
Noah!
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Discipleship Spirit Growth
How do you measure personal growth?
by Nancy Schneider, Spiritual Growth & Development Team

Sometime during last year’s COVID shutdown, my husband 

and I became recreational swimmers at the downtown YMCA.

Thanks to safety regulations and an orderly reservation 

system, we were able to reserve time in the lap pool on a 

regular basis. At the start, my goal was fairly basic: just keep 

moving. Roughly a month into our routine, I began to work 

on a suite of strokes—freestyle, breast, and side. As my 

confi dence grew, I began counting lengths, then laps. These 

kinds of markers encouraged me to stay in the game, to keep 

moving forward. 

When our Spiritual Growth & Develop-

ment Team began exploring discipleship 

programs, we discussed assessments. 

If we are promoting spiritual formation, 

how will people know if they are grow-

ing? And is it not important to defi ne a 

starting point from which to measure? Like 

my journey with swimming, is it helpful to 

have markers for our spiritual “exercise?”

The consideration of assessments and 

other measuring tools is ongoing. Part of 

the discussion is how to manage the ten-

sion of encouraging accountability while 

respecting an individual’s personal expe-

rience. In the meantime, we are humbly 

off ering what we call “Three Questions.” 

In January, in a mailing to the congre-

gation, Pastor Oscar Clavel introduced 

our team’s new vision for discipleship 

under the banner “Rooted in Grace.” His 

message discussed the importance of 

identity, a critical aspect of growth and 

asked, “How rooted is our belief that we 

are beloved children of God?” 

A bookmark was included in the mailing that off ered three 

statements—supported by Scripture—that lists transforming 

truths about a Christian’s identity. They are:

I am known and accepted by God.
I am secure in Jesus Christ.
I am significant in Jesus Christ.

Since January, I have returned to that simple bookmark 

several times. I continue to ask God, “I believe…most of the 

time. Lord, increase my belief.” There 

have also been times when I search for 

Scriptures that reinforce each statement, 

believing that God’s Word is active and 

alive, changing my heart. 

While not a formal assessment, these 

three questions about my identity as a 

child of God off ers me a focus for future 

study and prayer. The questions are 

also guideposts for managing routine 

thoughts throughout the day. 

What resources are you using to bring 

focus to your spiritual formation? What 

disciplines are needed for you to be 

rooted in grace? Is your identity in Christ 

in a healthy place? As we become more 

intentional about spiritual growth, how 

do we keep ourselves honest about our condition and set 

realistic goals?  Do you have an accountability partner? 

If you would like to discuss these questions and other relat-

ed matters, your Spiritual Growth and Development team 

is listening. Comments can be sent to our email account: 

discipleship@tappres.org or you can reach out to Pastor Oscar. 

Other team members include Jeff  Crane, Jeanne Morton, 

Ellen Moeller, Lezlie Laxton, Kat Gering-Williams & Jeff rey Poole. 

“Not that I have already obtained 
this or am already perfect, but 
I press on to make it my own, 
because Jesus Christ has made 
  me his own…I press 

on toward the goal…”
            PHILIPPIANS 3
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Tab is a place where so many of our members are native 

Hoosiers. In fact, many are native to Indianapolis, too. It is 

always interesting to learn about someone who chose to 

move to Indianapolis.

While not a native Hoosier, Linda McCabe was born and 

raised in the Midwest. Born in Greenville, Ohio, she grew up 

as a daughter of dairy farmers. Linda has an older sister and 

a younger brother. She has the distinction of being the fi rst 

in her family to attend college. Linda chose Miami University 

(Ohio) and graduated with a degree in Business Education.

After college, Linda took a big leap of faith as she began her 

career. She packed up her things and drove to California. 

Hotel business was her industry of choice, and she enjoyed 

living in both San Francisco and in Monterey for the next 

twelve years. A new hotel job opportunity then led her back 

across the country to Atlanta. After 8 years there, she took 

a job as a Sales Manager in Asheville, North Carolina at the 

well-known resort, The Grove Park Inn.

It was in Asheville that, in Linda’s words, “the Lord got my 

attention.” She attended church throughout her life, but she 

really felt God calling on her after participating in a Walk to 

Emmaus weekend. Through this experience, she realized 

that she had found a Christian community of which she could 

be a part that was without denominational barriers. She also 

found her “life verse” which continues to inspire and guide her.  

Psalm 51:10, “Create in me a pure heart, 

O God, and renew a steadfast spirit 

within me.”

An urge to be closer to family then brought Linda to Indianapo-

lis. She worked for the Children’s Museum for a couple years, 

then took a position as Regional Director with the Overseas 

Council, which equips Christian leaders at non-Western 

seminaries and Bible colleges. During her tenure with this 

organization, Linda met many wonderful Christian leaders 

around the world. In addition, she had the opportunity to travel 

to West Africa and Cuba.

In 2014, Linda took a position working as an administrative 

assistant for Wheeler Mission. Through Wheeler, she notes 

that she has enjoyed the chance to meet so many fascinating 

people and watch amazing transitions as people come to 

know and love the Lord. 

Linda’s brother, children and grandchildren are in Indy, and 

she is close to them all. While she enjoys time with family, she 

was looking for a church home that was closer to her home. 

She found Tab and “fell in love.” Linda has served Tab in sev-

eral ways through the years, including as a missions volunteer, 

an usher and an elder. In 2014, she joined Pastor Gable and 

a group from Tab to visit the Holy Land, a trip she will always 

treasure. She is also a member of a contemplative spiritual 

direction group, which meets twice each month.

Next up for Linda—retirement! She just announced that she 

will be retiring in early May. After a long and varied career, 

Linda is looking forward to celebrating with a trip to the beach, 

more time with family and to sleeping in!

She also found her 
“life verse”... 

“Create in me a pure 
heart, O God, and 
renew a steadfast 
spirit within me.”

PSALM 51:10

Tab Member Spotlight
Meet Linda McCabe
by Paula Daum
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Sanctuary Updates
Lighting Overhaul

Step into the sanctuary and you will see one of the hanging 

pendant lights is missing! That’s because it is being retrofi tted 

with new LED lamps inside. In early April, workers carefully 

disconnected and removed it, so it could be packed up and 

safely driven to Wisconsin, where a company specializing 

in such things will create a custom LED array for the inside. 

The pendant will return in about 10 weeks, when workers 

will rehang it and we can test it out to see how it looks. If we 

like it, the company will create the arrays for the other eleven 

pendants, which can be installed without taking them down.

This is part of a larger project to overhaul the lighting in the 

sanctuary. Besides new LEDs for the pendants, the theater 

lights will be replaced with new LED fi xtures, and new con-

trols and dimmers will be installed to operate all the lighting. 

The entire project will be done in stages, and will take a few 

months to complete.
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
OFFICE CLOSED MAY 31 

In observance of Memorial Day

ONE SERVICE - MAY 30 AT 10 am

In observance of the holiday weekend, on Sunday, May 30, 

we will have one worship service at 10:00a. Join us on-line 

or in person that week.

STREAMING OF SERVICES FOR APRIL, MAY AND JUNE

Now that we have gone to two identical worship services for 

the next three months, there is a change in the streaming 

schedule as well. Beginning April 11, only the 9a service 

will be streamed live. You can catch the stream live at that 

time, join it in progress, or start watching it anytime through-

out the morning or during the week. As always, fi nd the 

streams at tabpres.org or search for “tabindy” on YouTube.

WEDNESDAY MORNING PASTORS’ BIBLE STUDY

The Wednesday morning Pastors’ Bible Study is back! We will 

meet at our usual time from 9:30a until 10:30a in the Dining 

Room. We will continue to social distance and please don’t 

forget your mask. If you do forget, we will have extras avail-

able at the Parking Lot entrance.

PRETTY PLANT EXCHANGE

The Women’s Ministry Committee invites the Women of Tab 

to a special time to get outside in the sunshine and share 

your passion or interest in all things plants. Bring your extra 

seeds, seedlings, house plants, outside plants, pots, or just 

yourself. Join us on May 15th from 10:00a–1:00p (ish) for our 

fi rst ever Pretty Plant Exchange (PPE)! We will congregate 

safely in Lezlie Laxton’s backyard at 5221 Laurel Hall Dr, Indy 

46226. ( just south of 56th St and Emerson)

KIDSGAMES VBS

Children’s Ministries and Tab Rec are planning to off er Kids-

Games, a sports-themed VBS, on June 14-18.  We’re adapting 

our normal KidsGames schedule and procedures to be as 

Covid-safe as possible. The plan is to have as much of the 

program outdoors as possible, limit the number of participants 

to 35, and have a shorter day 9a to 12:30p; we’ll serve 

snacks but no lunch. Registration for children age 6–12 is 

open; the registration link can be found on Tab’s website, 

www.tabpres.org. VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED to assist with 

the daily Bible lesson, Experiential (non-sports) games, and 

crafts as well as “Shepherds” to escort groups of students 

from one activity to the next. If you’re willing to help, please 

contact Jennifer.wirt@tabpres.org; we can’t do KidsGames 

without you!

FAMILY MOVIE  OUTING

Children’s Ministries is hosting another Family Movie Outing 

on  May 22 at 4p to see “Shrek Forever After” (rated PG). 

Tickets are free and we can host up to 20 people. If you’re 

interested or have questions, please contact Jennifer Wirt at 

Jennifer.wirt@tabpres.org to get on the list; tickets are fi rst 

come, fi rst served. 

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS!

Children’s Ministries is very grateful to the many volunteers 

who helped to make this year’s Easter Egg Hunt successful.  

We had volunteers from Tab’s Women’s Ministries, Children’s 

Ministries, and Youth assist with hiding about 1800 eggs in 

Tab Park, as well as working at the Welcome Center, handing 

out egg cartons for the hunt itself, handing out prizes, stuffi  ng 

Welcome bags, and setting up and cleaning up the event.

We truly couldn’t have held this year’s Egg Hunt without you!

INQUIRERS’ CLASS

An in-person Inquirers’ Class will be off ered on Saturday, 

May 15, from 9a to 11:30a in Tab’s Parlor. This class is for 

anyone interested in knowing more about the mission and 

ministry of Tab or is considering church membership. The 

class will be led by John Gable and Oscar Clavel. Those 

participating in the class will be invited to become members 

of Tab, but membership is optional. For more information call 

Paula Daum at (317) 923-5458, ext. 104, or contact her via 

email at paula.daum@tabpres.org.

STUDY TRIP TO THE HOLY LAND

Might you be interested in being part of a study trip to the 

Holy Land in the spring of 2022? Rev. John Gable is exploring 

the possibility of leading a trip and is interested in hearing 

from anyone who might possibly be interested. If so, please 

contact him at john.gable@tabpres.org

BAPTISMS

We celebrate several recent baptisms in our church! Our 

congratulations to all of these blessed friends. Angela Shaw 

on March 21; Maeve and Willa Moudy, twin daughters of 

David and Amanda Foster-Moudy and little sisters to Hazel 

and Dash on March 28; Maxwell Shelby Flanagan, son of 

Ian and Elizabeth Flanagan on April 4; Avery Mae and Maya 

James Mocek, children of Josh and Missy Mocek, granddaugh-

ters of Donna Garrett on April 25; and June Olivia Brennan, 

daughter of Ryan and Sarah Brennan, granddaughter of 

Debby Pardue. Congratulations to these families and please 

keep them in your thoughts and prayers.
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Acts 14

Acts 15:1–21

Acts 15:22–41

Acts 16:1–15

Acts 16:16–40

Acts 17:1–15

Acts 17:16–34

Acts 18

Acts 19:1–20

Acts 19:21–41

Acts 20:1–16

Acts 20:17–38

Acts 21:1–36

Acts 21:37–22:29

Acts 22:30–23:22

Acts 23:23–24:9

Joshua 22

Joshua 23–24

Judges 1

Judges 2–3

Judges 4–5

Judges 6

Judges 7–8

Judges 9

Judges 10:1–11:33

Judges 11:34–12:15

Judges 13

Judges 14–15

Judges 16

Judges 17–18

Judges 19

Judges 20

Job 31

Job 32

Job 33

Job 34

Job 35

Job 36

Job 37

Job 38

Job 39

Job 40

Job 41

Job 42

Psalm 42

Psalm 43

Psalm 44

Psalm 45
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20 
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29

30

31 

Acts 24:10–27

Acts 25

Acts 26:1–18

Acts 26:19–32

Acts 27:1–12

Acts 27:13–44

Acts 28:1–16

Acts 28:17–31

Romans 1:1–15

Romans 1:16–32

Romans 2:1–3:8

Romans 3:9–31

Romans 4

Romans 5

Romans 6

Judges 21

Ruth 1–2

Ruth 3–4

I Samuel 1:1–2:10

I Samuel 2:11–36

I Samuel 3

I Samuel 4–5

I Samuel 6–7

I Samuel 8

I Samuel 9:1–10:16

I Samuel 10:17–11:15

I Samuel 12

I Samuel 13

I Samuel 14

I Samuel 15

Psalm 46

Psalm 47

Psalm 48

Psalm 49

Psalm 50

Psalm 51

Psalm 52

Psalm 53

Psalm 54

Psalm 55

Psalm 56

Psalm 57

Psalm 58

Psalm 59

Psalm 60

Read Through the Bible
May 2021

Les Duvall & His Final 

Act of Leadership

Tab lost a long-time (65 years) and faithful Tab member 

on August 6, 2020.  The Honorable John Leslie Duvall, Jr., 

former Indiana State Senator, Indiana Public Service Com-

missioner and community leader spent his life dedicated 

to improving the lives of people in our church, community 

and state.  He is described by all who knew him as honest, 

thoughtful and fair.

When I asked Teresa Lubbers, Indiana Commissioner for 

Higher Education, former State Senator and Tab member 

to share her thoughts on Les, she responded, ”Following in 

Les Duvall’s wake in the Indiana State Senate was both an 

inspiration and an enduring reminder of why public service 

can be noble.  He was smart, dedicated and principled.  His 

faith marked every aspect of his life and was framed by his 

decades of service to Tab and others, including years of 

work on behalf of prison ministries.  ‘Well done, good and 

faithful servant’ are words that clearly speak to the way Les 

Duvall lived his life.”

A few weeks ago, Les’ sons John and David visited Tab for 

the purpose of delivering their father’s legacy gift to the Tab 

Endowment that he included in his estate; a gift that he made 

in memory of his beloved wife Carolyn. When I served as 

Tab’s business manager in the 1980’s, I remember Carolyn, a 

community leader in her own right, coming once a week to 

Tab simply to sharpen all the pencils in sanctuary.  

I am grateful to my friend Les for serving as a leader and 

example to all of us, even in his last act of remembering the 

Tab Endowment in his Will. Les was a powerful force for good, 

married to an equally powerful force. Tab is a better church 

community because of this loving couple.  

Sue Anne Gilroy

Tab Endowment Trustee

Chair, Legacy Committee
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BEST WISHES

Our best wishes are extended to Yolanda Moore and Bradley 

Strand on their recent wedding, April 24.

WELCOME LITTLE ONE

We are delighted to announce the arrival of Elsie Victoria 

Rodriguez-Cerena, born on April 9. She is the daughter of 

Jeanne and Vidal Rodriguez and sister to Ace, Dash and 

Liana. Elsie is the granddaughter of Honi-Jean and Dan 

Schroeder and the great-granddaughter of Dirk Douglas. 

We are also happy to announce the birth of Theodore 

“Teddy” Lee Terry on April 12 in Nashville, Tennessee. He 

is the son of Peter and Katie Terry and the grandson of 

Mike and Betsy Terry. His brother Jackson Michael Terry 

is four years old and thrilled to welcome Teddy into their 

loving family. 

We are also excited to announce the birth of Henry John 

Malito on April 17. He is the son of Sarah and Tony Malito 

and the grandson of Steve and Jennifer Weyreter. His sister 

Hannah is two years old. 

Congratulations and God’s blessings to these Tab families!

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY

Our prayers and thoughts are with the family of Karen Jeff eries

whose father, Dave Fitz, passed away on March 26 in 

Indianapolis. Please continue to keep Karen and her family, 

William, Michael and Adam, in prayer.

Our thoughts and prayers are with Eric Foote on the passing 

of his father, Clarence E. Foote, on September 23, 2020. 

Clarence, a veteran of WWII and Korea was buried at sea 

from the USS Gonzalez on Sunday, April 4. Please continue 

to keep Eric, Veronica and Bryce in your prayers.

The Tab Church family extends our sympathy to Jeanne 

Spellman-Quinn in the death of her husband, Jay Quinn, who 

passed away recently in Florida. We pray God’s comfort and 

peace to be with Jeanne.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The fi nancial report for the fi rst quarter of 2021 was extremely 

favorable. Income exceeded the plan while expenses were 

less than expected. Tab’s cash position is exceedingly strong 

and the endowment continues to provide an incredible level 

of support for our ministries. God’s provision is on display!

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at Tab!

Income:

YTD budgeted income:

YTD actual income:

Actual exceeds budgeted by:

Expenses:

YTD budgeted expenses:

YTD actual expenses

Under budget by:

$640,251

$724,346

$84,095

$622,906

$553,968

$68,938
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

MAY

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

MAY

1

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

Bart Ost

Christy Whaley

Robert Brown

Eric Kropp

Dan Rexroth

Betsy Thompson

Leo Reel

Christine Gall

Mark Midkiff 

Bill Heeter

Sherry Beasley

Nicki McGowan

Emmelyn Hughes

Connor Whaley

Penelope Costlow

David Brunsting

Janet Belden

Mark Wilkerson

Sondra Heeter

Tom Huston

Mary Phillips

Jane McClelland

Vicki Townsend

Stephanie Lynn

Ann McKenzie

Molly Booker

David Burris

Cindy Verbarg

Jeff  Sumpter

Abigail Warren

Betsy Morse

Jeanne Morton

Colin Graner

Karen Scamihorn

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

31

Doug & Ellen Moeller  41 years
Joel & Meagan Niese  18 years
Mark & Debbie Midkiff   42 years
Eric & Cheryl Herzog  34 years
Mick & Paula Daum  19 years
Dennis & Brook Johnson  31 years
Nick & Sarah Schroeder  3 years
Robert & Carol Lukemeyer  22 years
Brian & Kelly Graner  6 years
Dave & Cathleen Perry  40 years
Philo & Allison Lange  16 years
Ryan & Sarah Noel  20 years
Mitch & Cheri Daniels  43 years
Adam & Caryn Packer  17 years
Wayne Weber & Carolyn Dodd  26 years
Tom & Jennifer Wirt  36 years
Jim & Robin Pfeiff er  48 years
Jay & Anne Steger  37 years
Phil & Caitlin Teague  10 years
Andy & Linda Costlow  39 years
Roderic & Judi Trabue  46 years

2

3

5

10

11

12

14

16

18

19

20

22

25

26

28

29

31

Jeff  Crane

Kristine Crouch

John Gable

Scott Waddell

Carl Evans

Carol Hartman-Hankey

Christi Daymon

Paul Kauff man

Nathanael Smith

Donna Bonifi eld

Hazel Moudy

Mary Mills

Hudson Fowler

Suzie Booker

Cheri Daniels

Peter Marshall

Jennifer Russell

Jere Krueger

Weber Donaldson

Madeline Prible

Rachel Birk

Nancy Fike

Kathy Ladavac

Valerie Finnell

Mary Birk

Ethan Fedor

Ryan Fowler

Jack Booker

Barb Sullivan

Marilyn Kendrick

Jacqueline Wimsatt

Holly Rice

Eric Shaw

Ruth Anne Wright

Dan Hamilton



TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.


